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William Cassidi C. of E. Aided Primary School

Stillington, Stockton on Tees  TS21 1JD  Tel/Fax: 01740 630270

            Email:williamcassidi.school@stockton.gov.uk Website:www.williamcassidi@eschools.org.uk
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Head Teacher:  Mrs. J. Cornelius  M.A. B.Ed

Friday, 28th May 2021
Dear Parents and Carers,
Thank you for applying for a place for your child to start at William Cassidi in September 2021. May this letter continue to find you safe and in good health. We had hoped to warmly welcome you to our school and to start to develop an excellent relationship between us. As such we had planned to hold a ‘Transition Meeting’ in early June. Regrettably, due to the current situation we will be unable to hold this meeting. Whilst this is not ideal we have made alternative arrangements which we hope will assist you and your child’s transition into school. We are currently preparing a number of resources for you which you will find on our website: williamcassidi.eschools.co.uk under the ‘Reception 2021/22’ tab from Friday, 11th June. 
Within the tab you will be able to view our different areas: 
· A welcome video tour of the Reception classroom and the Reception outdoor learning area for your child, presented by the class teachers Miss. Hill and Mrs. Howell, a welcome and tour of the school by myself, a power point presentation that you would have received at the meetings giving details about the organisation of the school;  
· The Reception Handbook and general information; 
· Policies for you to be aware of; 
· Forms for you to complete and return to school. Please drop these forms off at the main school Reception where there is a blue tray labelled ‘Reception New Starters’. 
On our website you will also find additional information including details of the school term and holiday dates 2021-2022. The Autumn Term is due to start on Monday, 6th September, 2021 and children would usually start the school day at 8:55am and finish at 3:15pm. We hope that by then all current restrictions will have been eased, but this will be confirmed.
Regretfully, we cannot physically welcome you and your child into school at the moment and to have them join us for a transition day. However, we have made alternative arrangements for your children who attend Nursery to have contact with staff and visit the Reception setting in a safe ‘bubble’ with additional hygiene and cleaning measures to enable your children and our current Reception children to be kept safe. Should there be any alterations in restrictions we would, of course, alter our plans and provide opportunities to meet and share additional information about our school and the learning journey your child is about to commence with us
We realise that many of you are very familiar with our school and may not have any queries but for those that do please do not hesitate to contact us. Miss Hill may be contacted directly through your eschools account. We realise that the situation is not ideal and the worries many of you may have at this important time in your child’s life but together we will ensure they have a safe, happy start to their life at school.

Yours sincerely,
Julie Cornelius                        Head Teacher
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